Village of Deposit Planning Bd. Mtg.

July 10, 2024
 
Attendees:  Sarah Evans, Mike Musante, Gail Musante, Peter Carson, John O’Connor and Shelley Johnson were present from the board. Guests: Jim Fabian and Neal Felber of the Deposit Masonic Lodge.

The regular Mtg. was called to order at 7:04 pm by Sarah Evans. She declared a quorum.

Sarah asked if the board members had a chance to review the minutes from the June meeting. A motion was made by Peter to approve the June minutes; John seconded; all approved. The approved June minutes will be submitted to the Village Clerk by the Planning Board secretary. 

Old Business:  
· Mr. Felber attended the Planning Board meeting to apply for a property adjustment to square up the boundary line of the Masonic Lodge on the south side of Front Street. A survey and application was made in 2009, but was never filed properly. Mr. Fabian has recently had his property resurveyed, and found the discrepancy, with a shed belonging to the Masons impinging on his current boundary line. Since the time for filing the original 2009 agreement has lapsed, the property owners will be required to refile the application. A new deed will also need to be made to convey the property to the Masons. 
· Today the planning board will review this application, so the deed can be changed. Mike made the motion to classify the boundary line adjustment; Peter seconded, and the board approved; Peter made the motion to approve the boundary line application; Mike seconded and all approved. Sarah signed the property maps.
· A second application for a boundary line adjustment was made by Mr. Fabian, regarding a piece of his property that was used by the Village for the Butler Brook diversion. A road was built onto Mr. Fabian’s property to service the diversion. For liability purposes, Mr. Fabian would like the property to be deeded to the Village. Ken Schields is currently surveying the property for the Village, but, since the survey hasn’t been completed, Shelley recommended that we wait for the completed survey before approving this application. This matter will be held for the August board meeting.
· Sarah noted that a variance still has not been obtained from the Zoning Board to address Mr. Dattolo’s request to build a tourist cabin behind BC Pizza, so this application remains on hold. 

New Business:
· There was no new business. 

Next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 14, at 7:00. 

Sarah asked for a motion to adjourn at 8:15 pm. Pete made the motion, and Mike seconded. All approved. 



Respectfully submitted,

Gail Musante 
Recording Secretary


